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Motion 

Medical Travel Policy 

WHEREAS the Office of the Auditor General, in its 2011 report to the Government 
of the Northwest Territories, clearly indicated that the Medical Travel Policy is 
inconsistently applied; 

AND WHEREAS the Office of the Auditor General, in its 2011 report to the 
Government of the Northwest Territories, clearly indicated that there is no sound 
mechanism in place for monitoring and evaluating the Medical Travel Policy; 

AND WHEREAS the Government of the Northwest Territories has had more than 
four years to respond to the Auditor General's report; 

AND WHEREAS there are communication gaps between regional health centres 
and Stanton Territorial Hospital; 

AND WHEREAS residents of small communities have, from time to time, 
experienced difficulty accessing the medical travel program; 

AND WHEREAS patients with impaired mobility or cognitive ability, life-threatening 
conditions, such as cancer, or language barriers, should generally have access to 
non-medical escorts; 

NOW THEREFORE I MOVE, seconded by the honourable Member for Yellowknife 
Centre, that this Legislative Assembly strongly recommends that the Department of 
Health and Social Services immediately introduce a policy change to ensure access 
to non-medical escorts for patients with impaired mobility or cognitive ability, life­
threatening conditions, such as cancer, or language barriers; 

AND FURTHER, that the Department of Health and Social Services ensure that the 
Medical Travel Program is consistently applied across all regions of the Northwest 
Territories; 

~\ 
Date of Notice: October5, 2015 Moved by: Mr. Yakeleya 

~- Date of Introduction: October 7 , 2015 Seconded by: Mr. Hawkins 
Disposition: Carried RV 
Carried: 

October 7, 2015 
Ruled Out of Order: 



AND FURTHERMORE, that the Department of Health and Social Services ensure 
that a mechanism is in place for monitoring and evaluating the Medical Travel 
Program; 

AND FURTHERMORE, that the Government produce a response to these 
recommended actions for consideration by the House by February 2016. 


